
       Council Chambers 
       300 First Street    
      Woodland, California 
 
       July 23, 1991 
 
 
 The Woodland City Council met in adjourned session at 7:15 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL: 
 
 COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Holman, Crescione, Sandy (Council Member 

Flory arrived at 7:50 p.m.) 
 
 COUNCIL MEMBERS ABSENT: Timothy 
 
 STAFF PRESENT: O'Toole, McDonell 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT: 
 
 No members of the audience requested to speak upon announcement of the public 
comment portion of the meeting by Mayor Holman. 
 
PERSONNEL OFFICE REPORT: 
 
 Assistant City Manager Kristine O'Toole presented to Council an overview of the 
process of the City's classification system. She also reviewed with Council the classification 
reports they would consider this calendar year. 
 
POLICE ANNUAL REPORT: 
 
 Police Chief Bob McDonell presented the annual report of the Police Department.  
The Chief presented crime statistics indicating that crimes have gone down over the past 
several years.  However, the trend over the last six months has been an experience 
where the number of crimes has increased.  The Chief attributed the negative change to 
the City's budgetary problems which has not allowed the Police Department to retain 
established service levels. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
 
 At 8:40 p.m. the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
 
 _________________________________________ 
 Deputy City Clerk of the City of Woodland 


